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-Our Mission Statement- 
Trinity Lutheran Church is a place to gather, refresh the faithful, and reach out with  

word and service to all others through the Holy Gospel 

                                                               August 2023 
 

“Life Happens….”   
Penelope Smith 

John Lennon’s lyrics had a huge 
influence on my generation. I have 
been thinking about one recently, 

from the song for his son Sean called “Beautiful Boy”……. 
“Life happens when you are busy making other plans.” 
 

I love to travel, and since I am a planner by nature, I get 
the joy of travel three times: 1) during the planning and 
research; 2) during the actual trip; 3) in my memories 
afterwards. I had some wonderful trips planned for 2020 - 
2023, but (taking the form of a pandemic and cancer) “life 
happened.” And I’m grieving those trips, hoping I might be 
able to take them later. But it won’t be exactly the same. 
Timing is everything, and some lost opportunities can 
never be replaced. 
 

I think about what our faith family at Trinity had planned for 
2023 – 2024, much of which is looking different from what 
we had anticipated…….and we grieve. We are in a place 
that is unfamiliar, and it feels uncomfortable. 
 

James 4:13-15 says, “Come now, you who say, ‘Today or 
tomorrow we will go to such and such a town and spend a 
year there, doing business and making money.’ Yet you do 
not even know what tomorrow will bring. What is your life? 
For you are a mist that appears for a little while and then 
vanishes. Instead you ought to say, ‘If the Lord wishes, we 
will live and do this or that.” 
 

It’s okay to feel sad about what might have been, but we 
mustn’t allow regret to blind us to some marvelous things 
happening today, right under our very noses. Our 
challenge today is to be fully “in the now”, embracing its 
unique opportunities, while making plans for an uncertain 
future. 
 

Prayer... Lord, open our eyes to undiscovered possibilities, 
unique to what is possible today. Alert us to your will for us 
today, even as we make plans for the future. And help us 
to stop whining about what might have been! Create in us a 
spirit of gratitude. Amen. 

----------------------------------------------------------- 
Monday Morning Study Group - meets at 
10:00 am nearly EVERY Monday of the 
year. We are nearing the end of our study 
of the Gospel of Matthew and will soon 

select our next topic. Please watch for more 
information on this...........because the start of a new 
topic is a great time to join the group! All are 
welcome. 

The Noisy offering for July , on Sunday, July 
30th will be for  The Duck Valley Indian 
Reservation .  The Reservation was 
established on April 16, 1877, for the  
Western Shoshone and Northern Paiute 
people.  It is approximately 2 hours from 

Mountain Home and 2 hours from Elko. Duck Valley has 
one town which is Owyhee, located across the border in 
Nevada, the reservation population is approximately 1265 
people.  The Duck Valley Reservation is 20 miles long and 
17 miles wide, and all land is tribal owned.  The majority of 
the land is used for grazing cattle and horses.  The primary 
jobs are created by ranching, fishing/hunting, agriculture, 
Tribal Government and the Indian Health Services.  The 
school district is the Owyhee School District and it is made 
up of one elementary school and one junior high/senior 
high school.  Duck Valley has one convenience/grocery 
store but it is not really a grocery store but there is a gas 
station that is attached, so the residents of Duck Valley 
need to travel 2 hours to a real grocery store or a 
department store. 
 

August’s   Noisy Offering on Sunday, 
August 27th is going to The Shoe That 
Grows. In 2007, Kenton Lee had just 
graduated from Northwest Nazarene 
University and hoped to learn about 

places outside of his hometown.  So Kenton lived in 
Ecuador for six months and then in Kenya for six months.  
While in Kenya, Kenton lived and volunteered at an 
orphanage about an hour outside of the capital Nairobi.  On 
a hot day, Kenton was walking down a dusty road to church 
with some of the children.  “there’s a little girl next to me.  
As  I looked down at her I remember just being shocked at 
how small her shoes were.  They were so small she had to 
cut open the front to let her toes stick out”.  This image 
stuck with Kenton.  Were all of the children in the 
orphanage wearing shoes that didn’t fit?  He asked the 
director of the orphanage who told Kenton that they had 
received a big donation of shoes and clothes the year 
before, but as kids grow rapidly, the orphanage did not 
have the funds to continually buy new items.  After 
returning home to the United States Kenton pitched his 
concept of a “shoe that grows” to several different shoe 
companies.  Even though none of them were interested, 
Kenton still continued to believe in his vision. His next step 
was to assemble a small team, and together they began to 
build many different prototypes.  Finally, after 5 years of 
hard work and experimentation, his idea had became 
reality.  There the idea for The Shoe That Grows and 
Because International was born. 



             OFFICERS/COMMITTEE LIAISONS- 2023 
                                     President 

                  Jerry Armbrust (23) 
                    Vice-President 

                                       Carl Radke (23)          
                                          Secretary 

  Dean Metzger (24) (23 as secretary) 
 

Treasurer and Accounts Payable Coordinator 
Karissa Armbrust (renewable) 

 

Financial Secretary 
Kristina Radke  (renewable) 

 

Council Team Assignments 
Christian Education/Youth: Sierra Armbrust  (25) 

Church in Community: Dean Metzger (24) 
Communication: Sandy Blom (23)   

Gospel and Growth: David Sheriff (24)  
Hospitality:  Edith Hannett (24) 

Property: Jerry Armbrust (23), Gary Jantzen (25) 
Stewardship: Dean Metzger (24) 

Trinity New Hope: Carl Radke (23) 
Worship & Music: Kirsten Floyd (25) 

Mutual Ministry: Carl Radke (23) 
 

Congregational Committee Assignments 
Audit:  Tammy Torrey (24)  Tami Robinson (23),  

Cathy Winwood (25) 
Endowment: Larry Mills (24), Jeff Henderson (25),  

Edith Hannett (23) 
Memorial: Kallie Ziemer (25), David Sheriff (23) 

Lloyd Kellar (24),  
Nominating: Sharon Jones, Carl Radke,  

Jerry Armbrust, Tammy Torrey 
Mutual Ministry:  Carl Radke, Sharon Jones,  

Tammy Torrey, Steve Ward 
Synod Assembly Voting Members: Jerry & Karissa Armbrust 

Luther Heights Representatives: Janet Metzger &  
Cathy Winwood 
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The July  Women’s Luncheon will 
be a potluck at 11:30 a.m. 
Tuesday, July 25th.  It will be at 
Trinity.    

 
 

The August  Women’s Luncheon will be 11:30 a.m. 
Tuesday, August 29th.  Location has yet to be 
determined.   
 
 

          

                   Statistical Comparison  For July 
                  

                         Date                                   Attendance                       
 

                 6/26/22  (campout)               55 (38 + 17 @ TLC) 
                 6/25/23                                47 (33 + 14 @ TLC) 
 

                  7/3/22                                       48                                
                  7/2/23                                   31                          
 

                  7/10/22                                  44    
                   7/9/23                               29                         
 

                  7/17/22                                 47 
                  7/16/23                                 32                     
  

                  7/24/22                                 28 
                 7/23/23                                 42 
 

                  7/31/22                                 45 
                  7/30/23    (not available at time of printing   
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Trinity New Hope Wish List 
1. Install a tree in front yards of units missing them.  
2. Two New (Metal/Rubber) Wrapped Picnic Tables  
    (No wood tables) 
3. Two New Outdoor Barbeques 
4. One Large Outdoor Trash Can (Park Style) 
5. NEW SPRINKLER SYSTEM�
 
     



      Congregation Council 
Meeting for July 

Team Reports for 7/18/23 
 

 

GOSPEL AND GROWTH:  Penelope Smith 
The great book give-away continues, with a box of books 
donated to Spud State Cares' for the reading nook at their 
activity center. Small rural libraries are being contacted about 
donations. 35 people attended the annual camp out in 
Donnelly, 4 of which drove up from the valley just for Saturday. 
There were shared meals and great conversations. Pastor 
Meggan was feted in many ways and she conducted her last 
worship service with us. Looking ahead, we are planning for 
the 2023 Advent Daily Devotional booklet and are excited 
about the potential of an outdoor pet blessing event October 
4th on St Francis of Assisi Day. 
 

STEWARDSHIP:  Penelope Smith 
is working with Church Council on the Fall Financial Appeal, 
looking ahead to our Ministry Initiatives for 2024. We celebrate 
the ways that our 2023 Faith Formation initiative has borne fruit 
and finalize planning for our Tough Conversations workshop 
(open to the community) in late October. Our thanks to 
Brandon Ziemer for organizing our very successful Food Truck 
and Lawn Games event last month.    
��������������������������������������������������� ��������������������������������������������������� ���

2023 Advent Daily Devotional Booklet - It's too 
hot to do much of anything outdoors in the 
afternoon! What a great opportunity to find a 
cool/quiet place and write YOUR entry for the 
2023 Advent Daily Devotional booklet. Just 
thinking about Advent should make you feel 

cooler! The first Sunday in Advent falls on December 3rd this 
year, a bit earlier than typical, so we only need 23 entries for our 
booklet. As always, we hope for submissions from a broad 
spectrum of our congregation and friends. Veteran authors - you 
know what to do. New authors - if you have questions, please 
refer to booklets from prior years or talk with Edith Hannett, 
Tami Robinson, David Sheriff or Penelope Smith. The deadline 
will be in late October.  
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Fall Financial Appeal - is an annual spiritual practice 
which helps each of us focus on our potential generosity for 
the upcoming year. 2024 will be a transition year for 
Trinity, but we don't want to skip a beat in our vital 
ministries. We look forward to celebrating 2023 and 
ramping up for 2024.  
 

Second Quarter Giving Statements - 
were in our church mailboxes as of July 
23rd. The Stewardship Team thanks you 

for your continued generosity, which enables the ministries 
of Trinity to continue during this time of transition. We are 
the church, and we love this church. Watch for a whole 
new set of Ministry Initiatives! 
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STEWARDSHIP - One of the things 
that I love about Trinity is that we are a 
people of generosity. I used to drive by 
the building and see the housing and 
gardens. They made me curious. What 
kind of people are so generous with 

their land and their time? The first time I attended 
service, I was met with a generous welcome as people 
took the time to show an actual interest in my life. Over 
and over again I have been impressed with this 
congregation's generosity of spirit.  
 

Serving on the stewardship committee has given me 
another opportunity to witness our generosity as our 
pledges each year speak to our commitment to one 
another, the work of God in this place, and our hope 
going forward. One of our 2023 ministry initiatives was 
to increase the budget to keep up with inflation. It's not 
the most exciting of initiatives, but it might be the most 
revealing.  
 

In my personal life, very few things make me as reactive 
as when the things I take for granted suddenly cost 
more...You want how much for eggs?! I'm not paying 
$40 for a T-shirt! When I am being reactive in the 
grocery store, it's easy for me to second guess my giving 
too. Keeping the lights on seems like something that 
should just happen. Yet our willingness to increase our 
giving this year speaks of our love for this place and for 
one another. I may not enjoy eggs enough to keep 
paying more for them, but I like you enough to keep 
giving to Trinity. I like the welcome and sense of 
community I find here. I like meeting you at Christ's 
table. I like joining with you in serving our community. 
I like being marked by the generosity of this place, I like 
who I am here. 
 

So on behalf of the stewardship team, I just wanted to 
say, "Thank you." 2023 has held a lot of surprises 
already and I am sure there are more to come. Yet in the 
midst of it all, we are grateful for your commitment to 
each other and to this place. We encourage you to 
continue to approach your giving with prayer and 
generosity as we face new challenges. There is a cost to 
keeping the doors open...but I believe we're worth it . In 
the words of Miss Sharon, "I love this church!" 



Synod Trip to Tanzania UKD - An 
Invitation  

 

Greeting in Christ! I am excited about the 
Synod Trip to visit our companions in 

Tanzania, the Ulanga Kilombero Diocese (UKD) July 5 to 22, 
2024. The goal of the trip is to strengthen our relationship as 
we spend more time together.  Here is more information so that 
you can determine your interest. 
 

Spending time in the UKD is a life changing experience. It is 
heart-warming, enlightening, and fulfilling. The journey is not 
easy, but the joys received do outweigh the burdens! If you are 
willing to be a bit adventuresome, please consider 
participating.  The trip leader, Pr. Ethan Bergman, will be in the 
UKD in the fall of 2023 preparing for this synod trip. He will be 
a competent and compassionate guide for your journey. Dcn. 
Heidi Cryer will be handling the trip details and making all 
travel arrangements, based on many years of planning trips to 
the UKD.  f you would like to further explore the possibilities of 
participating, please email Dcn. Heidi Cryer 
at hcryer@thelordoflife.org and request an information and 
application packet. Applications are due on November 1, 2023, 
if you want to be considered for the 2024 trip. 
 

We will do our best to create the best group possible with the 
limited number of participants we can accommodate. Be aware 
that the Global Mission Committee hopes to return to a 
schedule of trip to the UKD every two to three years – the next 
likely in 2026. Depending on the make up of the group, we can 
take 15 to 18 people, potentially more if there is great interest. 
 

Finally, our brothers and sisters in the UKD are gracious 
people. You will not return the same person! The kingdom of 
God will be evident, and you will return ready to share that 
experience with others!  Blessings as you discern your 
involvement! 
 

Deacon Heidi Cryer, chair of the NWIM Synod Companion 
Synod Team   hcryer@thelordoflife.org 
-------------------------------------------------------------------- 
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The sign-up sheets  for Church Cleaning 
(east end of the Fellowship Hall), Fellowship 
Time (in the narthex). 
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HVAC Project Communication 
and Update�
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Remember Trinity when you're  
out of town this summer!  

You may be enjoying the mountains, the ocean, or a family 
reunion at grandma's house, but worship and the ministries 
of Trinity continue in your absence.  Thanks in advance 
for your financial support. 

Once again, we are offering a canning class to anyone who 
is interested in learning how to preserve food for their 
families. Trinity Lutheran started doing this several years 
ago to reach out to those who were receiving fresh produce 
from our garden or who were learning to grow their own 
food. As food prices keep going up it’s still a good way to 
stretch your food dollars and to be able to store your 
products through the winter. This year we are going to need 
some additional volunteers to help set up the event and to 
clean up again after the workshop on Saturday so the 
building is ready for Sunday morning activities. On Friday, 
September 8, 2023, we will be setting up the social hall to 
use for our workshop. We need help with the tables and 
moving our equipment from the storage closet to the tables. 
Our team of 6 volunteer Master Food Safety Advisors from 
the Owyhee County and Payette County Extension Offices 
includes 2 University of Idaho Extension Educators. We 
are all certified under the U of I program to teach the labs. 
We will all be there to set up our labs on Friday. The 
workshop is on Saturday, September 9, 2023, from 9:00 am 
to 4:00 pm. We already have some other Trinity volunteers 
who are helping in the kitchen the day of the event helping 
to prepare and serve our lunch.  This is a one-day event 
but, as you can see, it takes a lot of planning, preparation, 
and hands to make it all happen. If you feel drawn to help 
us with this part of it, please contact Tami Robinson – 208-
681-1480. Thank you! See back page for registration 
form. 
-------------------------------------------------------------------- 
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Assisting Minister          
 
 
Organist 
 
Lector 
 
August 
Lessons 
 
 
 
 
Acolyte 
 
Crucifer 
 
Sound/Streaming 
 
 
Ushers   
 
 
Greeters 
 
 
Church Cleaning 
 
 
Altar Guild 
 
 
Fellowship Time 
 
 
Offering Counters 
 
 
Flowers/Greens 
 
 
 
 

August 6 
 Tenth Sunday after 

Pentecost 
 

Steve VanAtter 
 
 

TBD 
 

Jeff Henderson 
 

Isaiah 55: 1-5 
Psalm 145:8-9,14-21 

Romans 9: 1-5 
Matthew 14: 13-21 

 
 

Abigail Radke 
 

Alexa Ward 
 

Andrew Hanson & 
Bryce Quarve  

 
Jeff & Nancy 
Henderson 

 
The Ziemer Family 

 
 

Randy & Martha 
Miller 

 
Tammy Torrey 

 
 

Mary Braudrick & 
Tami Robinson 

 
Sierra Armbrust & 

Sandy Blom 
 

TBD 
 
 
 
 

August 13 
 Mary, Mother of our 

Lord 
 

 TBD  
 
 

TBD 
 

Giada Armbrust 
 

Isaiah 61: 7-11 
Psalm 34: 1-9 

Galatians 4: 4-7 
Luke 1: 46-65 

 
 

Dot Readmond 
 

Giada Armbrust 
  

Bryce Quarve & 
Elizabeth Schnabel 

  
Renee VanAtter & 

Tammy Torrey 
 

 The Rincons 
 
 

N/A  
 
 

Judy Kellar & Beth 
Rasgorshek 

 
TBD 

 
 

Jerry Armbrust & 
Dean Metzger 

 
TBD 

 
 
 
 

August 20 
Twelfth Sunday after 

Pentecost 
 

 Kim Mills 
 
 

TBD 
 

Tami Robinson 
 

Isaiah 56: 1, 6-8 
Psalm 67 

Romans 11: 1-2a, 
29-32 

Matthew 15: 10-28 
 

Aldwin Kellar 
 

Jason Mills 
  

Sarah Henthorn & 
Bryce Quarve 

 
Jeff & Nancy 
Henderson 

 
The Ziemer Family 

 
 

TBD 
 
 

Pat & Donna Benoit 
and Lisa Ludwig 

  
TBD 

 
 

Sandy Blom & TBD 
 
 

TBD 
 
 
 
 

  August 27 
Thirteenth Sunday 

after Pentecost 
 
 

Kim Mills 
 
 
 

TBD 
 

Amanda Hanson 
 

Isaiah 51: 1-6 
 Psalm 138 

Romans 12: 1-8 
Matthew 16: 13-20 

 
 

Karson Hanson 
 

Diane Irankundu 
  

Larry & Jason Mills 
 
   

Lloyd & Judy Kellar 
 
 

Edith Hannett & 
Julie Haugen 

 
N/A 

 
 

Kim Mills 
 
 

TBD 
 
 

Sierra Armbrust & 
Sandy Cosgrove 

 
Steve & Renee 

VanAtter

 
 

Eternal Candle; Randy & Martha Miller;  Wine: Randy & Martha Miller;  Council Devotions: David Sheriff; 
Communion Bread: Julie Haugen. 
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SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SAT URDAY   

 

 1  Office 9 a.m.-l p.m. 
 

2  Office 9 a.m.-l p.m. 
 

3  Office 9 a.m.-l p.m. 
       
6:30 p.m. Al-Anon 
 

4  Office Closed 
 
6-8 p.m. Sacred Harp 

5 

      
6         
 

Tenth Sunday after Pentecost 
                           

10:00 a.m. Worship and Holy  
Communion 

11:00 a.m. Fellowship Time 
11:30 a.m. Christian 
Ed./Youth Meeting 

 

7  Office 9 a.m-1 p.m. 
          
10:00 a.m. Monday   
   Morning Study   
 

  
 
 

 

8  Office 9 a.m.-l p.m. 
 
10:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m. Red  
  Cross Blood Drive @  
  Trinity 
 

Noon- Al-Anon 
 

2:00 p.m. Gospel & Growth 
 

6:30 p.m. Stewardship  

9  Office 9 a.m.-l p.m. 
 
  

10  Office 9 a.m.-l p.m. 
       
6:30 p.m. Al-Anon 
 

 

11  Office Closed 
 

     

12 
 

  
 
      

13    
 

Eleventh Sunday after 
Pentecost 

Mary Mother of Our Lord 
               

10:00 a.m. Worship and Holy  
Communion 

11:00 a.m. Fellowship Time 
 

14  Office 9 a.m-1 p.m. 
 
10:00 a.m. Monday   
   Morning Study   
 

  
 

 
 
 

15 Office 9 a.m.-l p.m. 
 
Noon- Al-Anon 
 
7:00 p.m. Church Council 
 

16 Office 9 a.m.-l p.m. 
   

 

17  Office 9 a.m.-l p.m. 
 
6:30 p.m. Al-Anon 
 
 

18 Office Closed   
   

19   
   
9:00 a.m. Men’s  
  Fellowship @ Trinity 
 
 

20  
 

Twelfth Sunday 
after Pentecost 

              

10:00 a.m. Worship and Holy  
Communion 

11:00 a.m. Fellowship Time 
 

21 Office 9 a.m-1 p.m. 
 
9:00 a.m. Epistle     
  Articles Due 
 
10:00 a.m. Monday   
   Morning Study 
 

 

22 Office 9 a.m.-l p.m. 
     
Noon- Al-Anon 
 

23  Office 9 a.m.-l p.m. 
 

24  Office 9 a.m.-l p.m. 
      
6:30 p.m. Al-Anon 
 
 

 

25 Office Closed   
 
   

 

26   
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

27      
 

Thirteenth Sunday after 
Pentecost 

          

10:00 a.m. Worship and Holy  
Communion 

11:00 a.m. Fellowship Time 
Noisy Offering for The Shoe 

That Grows 

  

28  Office 9 a.m-1 p.m. 
 
10:00 a.m. Monday   
   Morning Study 
 

 
 

29  Office 9 a.m.-l p.m. 
 
11:30 a.m. Women’s  
  Luncheon 
 

Noon- Al-Anon 
      

30  Office 9 a.m.-l p.m. 
  
 

 
 

31 Office 9 a.m.-l p.m. 
 
6:30 p.m. Al-Anon 
     
 
 
 

 
 

  
 
 
 
 

     

 
 



LET US REMEMBER IN OUR PRAYERS 
Edith Hannett (back surgery 7/18), Elwood Webb (surgery 7/19/23), Kate Thompson (friend of Mary Braudrick- caring for 
newborn son after his difficult birth), Family of Maren Greytak (Carl Radke’s aunt- recently passed away), Judy Fox 
(neighbor of Janie Stubson), Crystal Dombeck (Linda Dombeck’s granddaughter- health issues), Harry Guenthner 
(Tammy Torrey’s father- broken hip), New Job (Elizabeth Schnabel), Armin (Celia Wolff’s father- medical issues), Karen 
Bair (atrial fibrilation), Cathy Winwood (Luther Heights Bible Camp volunteers and staff- preparing to host our campers this 
summer), Beatrice Burnett (family member of Edith Hannett- health issues), Rylee Bentley (Emily Bently’s cousin- in ICU 
with infection), Janelle Huston (Linda Dombeck’s daughter- health concerns), Julie Ward (knee surgery), Brother-in-law of 
Pat & Donna Benoit (healing and discovering the cause of his illness), Peace (from Sharon Jones), Michelle E. (from The 
Floyd Family- for strength in recovery), Steve Cawood (Julie Ward’s boss- medical issues), Sharon Stanger (from Randy & 
Martha Miller), Lauren & Hunt Carpenter (Carl Radke’s cousin- for pregnancy without complications), People looking for 
housing and to pay for it (from Elizabeth Schnabel), Rev. Karen Hunter (priest at Grace Episcopal Church- clots in the 
brain), Hope’s Call Process (from Diane McGeoch), Sharon Jones’ niece- alzheimers, Brooke Goodner (friend of Kristina 
Radke- two brain tumors, surgery 8/15), Jony (Linda Dombeck’s son- health), Kim Edwards (from Sharon Jones), Steve 
(Fran Webb’s brother-in-law- cancer), Lily Dombeck (Linda Dombeck’s daughter-in-law- severe health issues), Monica 
Perez (friend of Edith Hannett- in need of a kidney), Colton (Fran & Elwood Webb’s grandson- brain tumor), Di Seba 
(cancer treatments).  Mona Lisa Regier (Parkinsons).  
 

People in the Armed Services:  Ben Rogers (The Vanatters’ nephew), Christopher Blohowiak (George & Helen Collins’ 
great-grandson- Army), Brett Collins (grandson of Helen Collins- Marines), John C. Collins II (Helen Collins’ grandson- 
Navy SEAL), Bill MacDonald (Navy). 
 

Those in need of continuing prayer:  Lorenna Ellis - Cru Campus Ministry National/Headquarters. John Steele (friend of 
Karissa Armbrust- cancer). 
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---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
Where to Worship 

Sometimes Lutherans from the Evangelical Lutheran Church body assume that if they are out of town 
and cannot find an ELCA church (go to elca.org/tools/FindACongregation) then the next best thing 
(the experience which will be closest to what we have at Trinity) is a Missouri or Wisconsin Synod 
Lutheran congregation.  That is often not the case.  More often you will find a similar worship format 
and you will be welcome at Holy Communion if you attend a congregation in one of our Full 

Communion partners: Episcopal Church, Presbyterian Church USA, United Methodist Church, and United 
Church of Christ for example.  Here are some recommendations for places which do not have ELCA 
congregation and which I know Trinity members visit:   
 

McCall & Cascade – St. Andrews Episcopal Church 
Ketchum- St. Thomas Episcopal Church 

Baker City-St. Stephen’s Episcopal or  First Presbyterian 
Glenns Ferry – King Hill Community Presbyterian Church in King Hill 

Rupert-St. Matthew’s Episcopal Church or Rupert United Methodist Church 
 



��������������
Welcome New Pastor, Mariah Mills 

Redeemer Lutheran Church 
2920 W Cassia Street, Boise, ID 

 

Installation Service 
August 27, 2023 

4:30 p.m.  
With a supper buffet reception 

 

 

Summer Schedule 
 (Sunday School will resume September 10th, Fall Kick-Off) 
Worship will remain at 10:00 a.m. throughout the Summer 
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